C:\Documents and Settings\John McMorrow\My Documents\My Web Sites\Live Parish Website\newsletters\Kilmore Diocesan Assembly2.doc

Over 250 lay-people, priests and religious gathered in the Pastoral Centre on Saturday last the 20th of October for the Kilmore Diocesan Assembly.

Representatives from all 36 parishes in the diocese took part in a day of reflection and discussion about the future. The theme of the day was ‘Vocations Now – Crisis as Grace?’ This theme emerged following consultation with Parish Pastoral Councils over the past year. The fall in the number of vocations to the priesthood and religious life and the ageing profile of the present clergy has brought a new awareness to people of the challenges and changes that lie ahead. At present there are about 75 priests working in the diocese but in 10 years time this number could be as low as 40. This realisation has given rise to a new urgency in the area of vocations promotion and also to encouraging lay people to take a more active role in their parishes.

• The need to make lay people more aware of the role they can play in the work of the local church and to encourage them to be more involved in its mission especially in the home, the community and the workplace.

• The need for a more positive attitude from the church towards young people. To stop being negative about their lack of involvement but to reach out and listen to them, to recognise their deep spirituality and to engage them where their interests lie.

• The need for new initiatives in prayer and in the liturgical life of the church so that people are attracted to what we have to offer in this regard. 

 The day concluded with Mass in the Cathedral at 7.30pm.
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